

BURLINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT

Antonio B. Pomerleau 1 North Avenue Burlington, Vermont 05401

Michael E. Schirling Chief of Police Telephone (802) 658-2704 Fax (802) 865-7579 TTY/TDD (802) 658-2700

To:

All Personnel

From:

Chief Michael Schirling

CC:

Mayor Miro Weinberger, City Council, Police Commission

Re:

Promotions

Date:

January 16, 2014

Memo #:

2014-04

As a result of the vacancy created by the retirement of Deputy Chief Andi Higbee, promotional processes have been completed with a meeting of the Burlington Police Commission that occurred this morning. The Commission approved the recommendation to promote the following staff:

- Lieutenant Jannine Wright to Deputy Chief assigned to Support Services/Administration.
- Sergeant Dennis Duffy to Lieutenant assigned to the Operations Bureau, Patrol Division.
- Detective Corporal Christopher Nadeau to Sergeant assigned to the Operations Bureau, Patrol Division.

The promotions will be effective on Sunday January 19, 2014.

A promotional ceremony will be held on January 31 at 1 pm in the Kevin P. Scully Community Room at Burlington Police Headquarters – 1 North Avenue.